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• Where: The Crown Plaza 
St. Louis Airport Hotel and 
Conference Center

• Reunion Registration: Forms 
Available on our website at:  
www.ac-119gunships.com or 
from Doug Wohlgamuth at  
Bush791@tampabay.rr.com  
or at 813-633-0685 or on 
page 3 of this newsletter. 
Hotel reservations must be 
made separately.

• Room rates: $99 per night, 
exclusive of all fees/taxes, 
(should be around $115.31 
with fees & taxes) for single 
or double occupancy.  To 
receive this rate, hotel 
reservations must be made 
by August 25. call the hotel 
Toll Free: 1-800-2CROWNE (1-
800-227-6963)  Or call 1-866-
282-4643 – code is GUN

• Questions: Call Ev Sprous 
at 314-221-7835 or email 
ac-119gunner@hotmail.com 
or contact Wade Dunn at 314-
429-7396

Quick Facts

Spring 2015 A Newsletter of the AC-119 Gunship Assocation

CircleFiring

Now is the time to start making your plans to 
join us in Missouri for another great reunion. 

For more in-depth reunion information please see 
page 4 in this newsletter.
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This publication is issued by the  
AC-119 Gunship Association. Any use 

of the material in this newsletter is 
strictly prohibited without the expressed 

permission of the AC-119 Gunship 
Association. 

2015 Board & Commitee List
President  
Larry Fletcher
Vice-President 
Bob LaRosa
Secretary & Circulation Manager  
Mike Drzyzga
Treasurer  
Doug Wohlgamuth 
Past President  
Wayne Laessig
Members-at-large
Jim Dunn 
Phil Diehl 
Cash McCall

Appointees
Chaplain 
Larry Hunter 
Newsletter Editor / Webmaster 
Bill Petrie 
Quartermaster 
Gus Sininger
Next-of-Kin Locator /Outreach 
Wayne Laessig
Assoc. Awards & Decorations Officer 
Steve “Mac” Mac Isaac
Association Videographer  
J.P. Mac Isaac
2015 Reunion Coordinator 
Ev Sprous & Wade Dunn

Squadron Contacts (POCs)
71st SOS Coordinator 
Jim Alvis
17th SOS Coordinator 
Mike Drzyzga
18th SOS Coordinator 
Everett Sprous
Maintenance Coordinator (All Sqdns) 
Robert “Andy” Bright

President’s
Message

Dear AC-119 
Associates,

Spring has 
finally arrived 
across our great country. It’s 
time to start planning for the 
remainder of the year. I hope 
your plans include attending 
AC-119 Gunship Reunion XVI 
in St. Louis on September 
16-20, 2015. The reunion 
registration form and the hotel 
reservations information are 
included in this newsletter along 
with a new association/reunion 
shirt order form.

Your Board of Directors meet 
monthly via teleconference 
calls to take care of Association 
business. The Board consists 
of four elected Board members, 
one past president, and three 
members at large for a total 
of eight. In addition to Board 
members, there are up to seven 
others (reunion coordinators, 
IT Team reps, newsletter, etc.) 
participating on teleconference 
meetings. The maximum 
number of participants is fifteen.

This year, Ralph Lefarth 
has been appointed 
assistant treasurer to back-
up our trustworthy Treasurer 
Doug Wohlgamuth. Our 
Quartermaster, Gus Sininger 
has been busy learning 
e-commerce for our new 
website. Reunion coordinators 
for this year and next year 

have their ducks in a row. Our 
IT Team point-men, Wayne 
Laessig, Jim Mattison, and Ron 
Julian have been laboring hard 
to work out the kinks in our 
new website. We are getting 
closer to the day when our 
new website is up and running. 
Remember, we don’t launch a 
gunship if it’s not airworthy. 

Communication and 
cooperation are essential to 
success in any operation. Our 
Association has both.

v/r
Larry Fletcher       

Reminder from the 
Secretary 

We very much want to 
keep in contact with you. 
Therefore, Please remember to 
contact your group POC or the 
Association Secretary when you 
change contact information.

If you recieve this Newsletter 
by U.S. Postal delivery, and 
do have an email address, let 
me know if you want future 
Newsletters and FLASHES sent 
via email. You can save us a lot 
in “office expenses”!   
Contact Association Secretary: 
Mike Drzyzga at drzyzga513@
hotmail.com

Also,  are you interested in 
some AC-119 historical facts, 
current events, and interesting 
dialogue and stories about 
AC-119s?  If you have Internet 
access on your computer, then 
you have to browse to: https://
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2015 AC-119 GUNSHIP REUNION XVI REGISTRATION 
SEPTEMBER 16 - 20, 2015   ST. LOUIS, MO 

“Meet Us in St Louis” 
 

This is NOT your Hotel Registration (this is your Reunion Registration Only!) 
 
Name (First, Middle Initial, Last)_____________________________________________________________ 
Are you an AC-119 Gunship Association member?  Yes__ No__ Years Served with Gunships: ____ - ____ 
Squadron:  71st___ 17th___ 18th ___ other (_________) Crew Position/Role: _________________________ 
Address (include Zip+4) ___________________________________________________________________ 
Phone ____________________________  Email ____________________________________________ 
Spouse/Guest Name: (First, Middle Initial, Last) ________________________________________________ 
Additional Guests (#) _____ Name(s) ________________________________________________________ 
Are you staying at the Reunion Hotel? Yes___ No___ If staying somewhere else, where? _______________ 
Is this your 1st Reunion: Yes__ No__  
REUNION FEE.................................................................................................# attending ____ X $25 = $ _____ 

NOTE: Hootch opens 12:00 Wednesday 
 
YES! I / We will attend: 
 Friday Tour St Louis (see web or Newsletter for details) (Min 25 People)…..#attending ____ X $33 = $ ____ 
• Friday Night Meet & Greet (see web or Newsletter for menu)…………….# attending ____ X $29 = $ 
_____ 
• Saturday Night Banquet 

! Beef Stroganoff ……………………………………….……………………   # of meals ___ X $37 = $ _____ 
! Stuffed Chicken …………..……………………………………………… …# of meals ____X $37 = $ ____ 
! Baked Cod   ………………………..…………………………………….…. # of meals ____X $37 = $ ____ 
    Glutton Free Meal ……………………………………………………………# of meals ____X $37 = $ ____ 

• Sunday Morning Golf Tournament …………………………………………...# playing  ____ X $10 = $ ____ 
• Sunday Evening Western Buffett Dinner…………………………………….# attending ___ X $30 = $ ____ 

 
   Check # _____ Total Payment = $ _______ 

NOTE: For special meal needs or questions, contact Ev Sprous 314-221-7385 (ac119gunner@hotmail.com) 
or Wade Dunn 314-429-7396.  
  
Print this Registration Form First and then fill it out (since our current website version will not save your info) 
and snail-mail the registration form along with your check or money order payable to: AC-119 Gunship 
Association to: Doug Wohlgamuth (AC-119) 

 504 Shea Place 
 Sun City Center, FL 33573-5726 

 

Mailing this page with your payment completes your Reunion registration. BUT, you still need to contact 
Crowne Plaza Hotel in Bridgeton, Missouri for room reservations at www.cphotelstlouis.com  or call toll free  
1-866-282-4643 – code is GUN . Tell them you are attending the AC-119 Gunship Reunion. Your Reunion rate 
is good for 3 days before and after our Reunion Dates of September 16-20. More information about Reunion 
Tours will be posted on our Website www.ac-119gunships.com and in our Newsletter.    
 
Questions about Registration?  Contact Doug at busch791@tampabay.rr.com or at 813-938-1886 or 813-
781-5728. 
 
Reunion Registration cancellations on or before August 25: Refund or Donation as requested. 
Reunion Registration cancellations after September 1st: : The Association has to pay hotel “guarantees”, so no refunds. 
(But talk to us if there are special circumstances like family emergencies or losses). 
Hotel Registration: If you cancel after the minimum 72 hour notification, you will be charged for one day. 
 

See You in St. Louis, Missouri  
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Hotel & Room Registration

The Crown Plaza St. Louis Airport Hotel is 
located near the Lambert St. Louis Airport. The 
reunion hotel is close to all tourist attractions, 
Convention Center, and Downtown.
 
St Louis Airport Crown Plaza
11228 Lone Eagle Drive 
Bridgeton, MO 63044 
Tel: (314) 291-6700

5 MILE RADIUS MAP visit  [www.cphotelstlouis.
com/things-to-do.htm] for a map showing a 5 mile 
radius from the hotel, which offers complimentary 
shuttle service to/from and attractions. They’ll 
also offer complimentary shuttle service to/from 
the airport.

Make Your HOTEL ROOM Reservations 
online!

For hotel room Reservations call the hotel Toll 
Free: 1-800-2CROWNE (1-800-227-6963)

• Or use your booking link for the AC-119 
Gunship Reunion at this link Crowne Plaza Hotel
Web: www.cphotelstlouis.com for on-line 
reservations • Or call 1-866-282-4643 – code is 
GUN. 

This year’s AC-119 Gunship 
reunion begins on Wednesday, 
September 16th, where you can 
sit down with old and new friends 
in the Hootch and share your 
memorabilia and photos (we’ll scan 
your documents for posterity and 
our historical archives). You will also 
be able to do a videotape session or 
remake an old one about your time 
with the AC-119 gunships for your 
family and our AC-119 history.

Reunion Shirts: There are no previous reunion 
T-shirts left for sale. The Reunion shirts are now 
Golf style with collar and come with or without a 
pocket.  You can order your reunion golf shirt by 
using the order form on page 7 of the newsletter. 
Shirts can be mailed to you or ordered and 
picked up at the reunion. 

The reunion, and the St Louis area, has 
much to offer... along with that we have plenty 
of activities lined up for you. Please check 
the agenda on our web page for reunion 
Information and activities and any changes 
or additions as we get closer to reunion time. 
There may also be posts on Face Book. 

Ev & Thui Sprous, Wade Dunn, Ralph and 
Joyce Lefarth, Larry “Doc” and Sue Fletcher, 
Ron and Patty Gilbert look forward to seeing 
you in St Lou!

Note: There will be lots of Visitor’s Bureau 
information included in your welcome packet.

Reunion  
Information
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Hotel Room Reservation Cut-Off Date is : 
25 August, 2015.

Important!: Please remember that Hotel 
reservations are your responsibility and are not 
part of the Reunion Registration Form!

Don’t delay...with the St. Louis Balloon Festival 
going on the same weekend rooms will go  
fast! 

Room Rate

$99 per night, exclusive of all fees/taxes, (should 
be around $115.31 with fees & taxes) for single or 
double occupancy.

Room Rates include:

  • Complimentary Full Hot Breakfast.
  • FREE SHUTTLE to/from the Airport.
  • FREE SHUTTLE within a 5-mile radius 
of the HOTEL that includes Old Town St. 
Charles, Metro Link light rail.

Reunion Group Rate is available for 3 days pre/
post reunion, based on hotel availability.

After the cut-off date, which is August 25th, you 
will have to go one-on-one with the HOTEL for 
availability!

 
Reunion Registration

After making your hotel registration...use the form 
on page 3 or print out and fill out your reunion 
registration form from the website or Face Book 
page. Then write a check and send the form, plus 
your check, to Doug Wohlgamuth. His address is 
on the reunion registration form.

Reunion registration Deadline is also 
August 25, 2015

Reunion Agenda
September 16 through September 20, 2015

Note: Hootch opens at Noon on Wednesday
Wednesday, Sept 16th and stays open until 6 PM 
Sunday night

Sodas, beer, snacks FREE to reunion attendees, 
except during Friday Meet & Greet; Saturday 
Banquet; and Sunday BBQ

Thursday, Sept 17th

All Day– Leisure time....Your call

6 PM - Special complimentary Wine & Cheese 
Tasting in the Hootchl

Friday, Sept 18th

9 AM - 2 PM – Tour “Discovering St. Louis” Cost 
$33 per person. Minimum of 25 people. Bus (s) 
will board tour group at the hotel at 9 AM.

6 PM - 9 PM HOTEL – Meet & Greet Meet old 
friends and make new ones! 

Cash Bar, $29 per person; Swedish meatballs; 
Wings; Toasted Beef Ravioli; Cheese and Mini 
Pizzas

Saturday, Sept 19th

9 AM – 11 AM: Association Business Meeting & 
Spouses Meeting Check your welcome bag for 
details.

11 AM - 5 PM – Leisure time.

6 PM - 9 PM – Banquet Dinner, $37 per person, 
all inclusive choose one.

• Beef Stroganoff.
• Stuffed Chicken.
• Baked Cod
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(continued from page 5) 

All meals include a garden salad w/ranch or 
italian dressing, Green Beans w/bacon, baked 
potato, rolls & butter, fresh brewed coffee, iced 
tea and water service.

For Special meal needs or questions contact 
Ev Sprous at 314-221-7835 or email ac-
119gunner@hotmail.com or contact Wade Dunn 
at 314-429-7396

DESERT: Strawberry Swirl Cheese Cake

Sunday, Sept 20th

9:00 AM -5 PM - Leisure Day for non golfers

9:30 AM - Golf Tournament – Limited, 28 
players only! $40 green fee, $10 prize money, 
special PGA course. More info coming – 
Remember, First-Come-First-Served!

5:30 PM – 9:30 PM - Farewell BBQ Fee $30

• Pulled BBQ Pork
• Barbecued grilled chicken
• Cole Slaw
• Fried Potato Wedges
• Baked Beans
• Corn
• Ice tea, with columbian cofee available 
by request and assorted desserts. 

NOTE: The web site will be updated once a 
month with more details.
 
The important thing right now is...Get Your Hotel 
Reservations and Reunion Registration done 
Now! 

Remember! First come First served!

A Few Reunion  
2014 Pics

Allen Evans sits at the controls of a MC-130J.

73rd SOS dedication Plaque.

Becky Renfroe, Andrea Drzyzga, Sue Fletcher, 

Mike Drzyzga, George Renfroe and Larry Fletcher 

visit Sandia Peak.
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AC-119 GUNSHIP ASSOCIATION / REUNION SHIRT ORDER FORM 
(Shirt Order DEADLINE for Reunion XVI in St. Louis, MO is Aug. 15, 2015) 

 
Golf/Polo Style Shirts without a pocket are available in S – M – L – XL Sizes for 
suggested donation of $40. Sizes XXL and larger please add $2.00 more. Shirts are 
65% polyester/35% cotton. These shirts are available in the following colors: Black (B), 
Gray (G), White (W), Navy Blue (NB), Royal Blue (RB), River Blue (RB), Med. Blue 
(MB), Red (R), Dark Green (DG), Emerald Green (EG), Dusty Purple (DP), Chocolate 
(C), and Pink (P).  
 
Golf/Polo Style Shirts with a pocket are available in S – M – L – XL Sizes the suggested 
donation of $40. Size XXL and larger please add $2.00 more. Pocket Shirts are 100% 
cotton, weight. These shirts are only available in the following colors: Black (B), Iron 
Gray (IG), White (W), Cobalt Blue (CB), Navy Blue (NB), Moonlight Blue (MB), Maroon 
(M), Oyster (O), Red (R), Yellow (Y), Brown (B), and Orange (O). 
 
Shirts come with a collar, the AC-119 Association Patch and your name or call sign/etc. 
embroidered on the front & American Flag on left Sleeve. Both shirts, with or without, a 
pocket can also be ordered with Bill Petrie’s “BROTHERS” logo of the Shadow & 
Stinger gunships imprinted on the back of your shirt for an additional donation of $5.00. 
 
SHIRTS WITHOUT A POCKET          Donation    With “Brothers”  
Qty     Size    Color   Name on Front     Price          Add $5.00                    Total Price  
  1 L RB  Shadow        $40.00   +    $5.00                   =  $45.00 (Sample) 
 
___ ___     ____ _________          $40.00   +    $______             =  $__________ 
___ ___     ____   _________         $40.00   +    $______               =  $__________ 
  
SHIRTS WITH A POCKET:   Donation     With “Brothers 
Qty    Size    Color   Name on Front     Price          Add $5.00                   Total Price 
   1    XXL      IG               Gus            $42.00  +    $5.00                     =   $47.00 (Sample)  
 
___    ___     ____    ____________    $40.00  +    $_______              =   $___________ 
___    ___     ____    ____________    $40.00  +    $_______              =   $___________ 
 
                                                                           GRAND TOTAL =    $______________ 
 
Don’t forget to add-on $2.00 for each XXL or larger shirts. 
 
If you are coming to this year’s reunion, complete this form and return it with your 
completed Reunion Registration Form to Doug Wohlgamuth. Otherwise, complete this 
form and mail to Gus Sininger at 742 Mayflower Ave., Fort Walton Beach, FL 32547. 
Make your check or money order payable to: AC-119 Gunship Association. Donation 
Prices include Shipping & Handling if needed.  
 
NAME:        _________________________________   PHONE #: ________________ 
 
ADDRESS: _________________________________ 
         

        _________________________________ 
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Who’s Coming 
to Reunion XVI
Byrd, Bruce & Jo Anna

Dunn, Jim & Janet

Eggert, Dee & Rhonda Jones

Fletcher, Larry and Sue

Graves, Karen

Hansen, William

Krauss, Mike

Montgomery, Jim & Elaine 
with Guest Cheryl Artis-Huling
 
Posey, Bill and Cindy

Sininger, Gus

Sprous, Everett and Guests 
Thui Maddux, Bill & Ruth, 
Chapman, Sue Sprous & 
Glenn Hedderich

Stearn, Ken & Veronika

Whelan, Bruce & Susan (1st 
Reunion)

Wohlgamuth, Doug

Wolf, Lee with Guest Rosie 
Bishop

NOTE: If you sent in your 
registration and do not see 
your name here, please 
contact Doug Wohlgamuth 
at 813-938-1886 or 813-781-
5728 or Busch791@tampabay.
rr.com

More Reunion  

2014 Pics

Leroy Wolf and Ev Sprous man the scanning 
desk.

Steve Sirois , left, 

recieves his life 

member certificate 

from Fred Rider.

71st SOS Burger Burn invite sign to 
the right and a CV-22 Osprey below.
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   by Wayne Laessig

We worked for the last 
two years to make our Master 
Contact List (MCL) and Website 
easier to keep up with, both for 
you as the readers/users, and 
a small group of volunteers 
who labor to keep those 
accurate and up to date: your 
Association’s Board, Committee 
Members, Project Leads, and 
Points Of Contact (POC).

   During that year we also had 
several challenges for many of 
those Volunteers – health and 
family wise.

   And, for about two years, 
we’ve done Outreach to find 
more names we remember, but 
who we have no contact with.  
We found hundreds so far, and 
our Facebook site has also 
brought many more to us.  But, 
we all too often sadly learn that 
many of those “lost” brothers 
had already died, some many 
years ago, some more recently.

   When one of our AC-119ers 
passes on, our priority is to 
make contact with the family 
to express our support and 
remind them we (all of us) 
care – a lot – about each other.  
Our brotherhood will always 
be about that.  We also try to 
let everyone know as much 
of the Funeral or memorial 
details as we can - Mail call 
and FaceBook help us do that.  
Many losses occurred in the last 
year, and we learned that many 
passed on years ago.  While 

Final Flight
Updates & Challenges

this update of those we lost 
can sadden, it reinforces how 
important it is to stay in touch 
with each other.  “Brothers 
Forever” is not a catchy phrase 
we toss around – it is the truth 
of our brotherhood.  We can’t 
bring them back but we can 
remember them here, on our 
Web’s Final Flight page, and in 
our hearts.

   So, the good news: we found 
hundreds of lost contacts 
and we celebrate that.  We 
continue to do Outreach to 
find the hundreds of other 
lost AC-119ers still out there.  
You can help by going to our 
Alpha Roster and updating it 
with names you remember, or 
contacts you might have that we 
don’t.  Our Web and MCL will 
be automated soon (even if you 
don’t hear them, please know 
the Volunteers are cheering 
loudly about that)  It will soon be 
much easier for us to maintain 
and update the Web, MCL, 
Reunion info, merchandise, etc!!

   As Paul Harvey says, “the rest 
of the story” is that we mourn 
for the ones we found who are 
no longer able to meet with us 
at Reunions.  They are gone 
in body, but not forgotten.  The 
list to the right are the brothers 
who we learned took their Last 
Flight, and whose names were 
not yet included in previous 
Association Newsletters or 
News Flash messages.   
Rest well, Brothers.
 

71st SOS
Vaiden Cox, Shadow Nav  
 May 23, 2013.
Bart Dye, Shadow FE  
June 29, 2013
Larry McManus, Shadow Nav 
May 31, 2013
Phil Wheatley, Shadow Maint 
August 29, 2014 

17th SOS
Allan Blackburn, Shadow Nav 
August 7, 2013
Paul Feuz, Shadow IO 
February 25, 2015
John Hypes, Shadow Maint 
September 28, 2014
Edward McCallion, Shadow 
Aircrew, August 30, 2012
Leon Mott, Shadow FE 
2003
Squire Riley, Shadow FE 
 September 2014
Bill Ware, Shadow Pilot 
September 11, 2011

18th SOS
Ray Barradale, Stinger IO 
December 29, 2014
Charles Hansen, Stinger Nav 
2011
Ben Kite, Stinger IO 
August 2013
Pat McGillis, Stinger Pilot 
February 12, 2015
Al Nash, Stinger FE 
September 3, 2013
JE Nealy, Stinger FE 
August 24, 2003
Virgil “Dutch” Payne, Stinger 
FE, January 13, 2013
Mike Traynor, Stinger Gunner 
March 21, 2014
Doug Rockafellow, Stinger 
Crew Chief, January 3, 2014
Walter Waggoner, Stinger 
Aircrew, September 7, 2009
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Vietnam Wall  
of Faces
 by Lee Kyser.

Are you familiar with the 
Vietnam War Memorial’s Virtual 
Wall of Faces (WOF)?  If you 
are, you know that the Virtual 
Wall of Faces features a page 
for every person whose name 
is on the Vietnam Memorial. 
These interactive pages allow 
family and friends to share 
memories, post pictures and 
connect with each other. If 
you are not familiar with the 
“Wall”, you can see more about 
it at: http://www.vvmf.org/
aboutus#sthash.E9DMli1j.dpuf
 

Our association’s website 
lists 17 names of our KIA 
brothers.  Of those 17, 5 do 
NOT have a photo posted on 
the “WOF”.  We are working 
with the families of several of 
those to post the picture(s) they 
want: Thomas R. Hamman, 
Joseph C. Jeszeck, Bernard 
R. Knapic, and Thomas L. 
Lubbers.  We are also currently 
trying to locate the family of 
Robert F. Fage.  We welcome 
photos of any of these men. 

 If you have any photos of 
them, please scan and send 
them to both Lee Kyser at 
ac119k@earthlink.net and 
Wayne Laessig at Qadvocate@
sbcglobal.net) and they will 
work with their families before 
posting anything.  Also, if you 
have any info on Robert Fage’s 
son Dewight, please contact 
Wayne.  We lost contact with 
Dewight after he attended a 

Reunion in Ft Walton several 
years ago. However, getting 
photos of those 5 is just a small 
niche on the Wall of Faces.  
There is a lady in Hawaii who 
has diligently dedicated her time 
toward getting photos posted 
for ALL of the U. S. military 
KIA.  That number is in the 
thousands.  The following is 
an abbreviated version of her 
request for assistance:

My name is Janna Hoehn.  
I am 25 year resident of Maui, 
Hawaii. The Vietnam War was 
the big news during my high 
school years.  I never knew 
anyone who had been killed 

during that war, but I really 
wanted to see the Vietnam 
Veterans Memorial Wall.  
Six years ago, my husband 
and I made our first trip to 
Washington, DC.  I wanted a 
rubbing of a person who was 
missing in action.  I approached 
the Wall and selected the name 
Gregory John Crossman.  When 
I returned home, I tried to find 
Crossman’s family.  The thought 
was that if they had never been 
to the Wall, I might be able to 
swap the rubbing for a family 
photo of Gregory.  Unable 
to locate the family after six 
months, I contacted a cousin 
who knew how to search family 

(Continued on next page)
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(Continued from previous page)

histories.  Within six weeks she 
came up with a college photo of 
Gregory. 

Two years passed, and I 
learned of the “Faces Never 
Forgotten” for the Vietnam 
Veterans Memorial fund.  I 
sent Gregory’s photo to them 
for posting.  Five days later, I 
received a thank you from Jan 
Scruggs.  Mr. Scruggs asked if 
I would assist in getting more 
photos of the 42 Maui County 
soldiers who had been killed.  I 
was honored to do so.  I learned 
very quickly it was going to be 
much more difficult to do than I 
had thought. 

 It wasn’t until I approached 
the local newspaper, The 
Maui News, that I had any real 
success.  I began getting calls 
and photos from all over the 
United States.  Then The Maui 
News continued covering the 
subject every six weeks.  That 
resulted in even more calls and 
photos.  After six months all of 
the Maui County KIA photos 
had been obtained.
Having had so much success in 
Hawaii, I started with California 
newspapers.  The response 
has been amazing!  I have 

collected  over 1200 photos 
since May, 2013.  In due time, 
all of the collected photos will 
be posted on the Wall Of Faces, 

as well as the future Education 
Center being built adjacent to 
the Vietnam Veterans Memorial 
Wall.

Putting a face to a name 
changes the whole dynamic 
of the Wall.  It will keep the 
memories of our heroes alive 
and assures their heroic stories 
and sacrifices will never be 
forgotten.

My plea is this:  If you know 
of anyone who might have a 
photo of any of the KIA, please 
let them know how to contact 
me.  If a photo isn’t available, 
that person might know where 
the KIA went to school or where 
the relatives might live.
There are 58,300 names on 
the Wall.  Close to 19,000 do 
NOT have a photo posted.  
Together we can get this job 
done! Anyone who would 
like to assist me, contribute 
a photo, or volunteer any 
information, can reach me at 
neverforgotten2014@gmail.com  
Janna Hoehn

Don’t Forget!
Reunion Registration 

Deadline 
is September 26th. 

Hotel Reservation  
cut off  

is also September 26. 

After Sept. 26 room 
rates will be based  

on availability!

Make your Reunion 
Registration  

and
Hotel Reservations 

Now!

This is a great tribute to 
fallen brothers.  If you have 
photos of our AC-119 KIAs, 
please send them to both Lee 
and Wayne.  We have a great 
relationship with our KIA 
families and we respectfully 
ask that you allow us to work 
postings through them.  Thank 
you for helping keep the 
memories alive.
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AC-119 Gunship Association
37 Pecan Ln
Oak Ridge NJ  07438

Place
Stamp 
here

Firing Circle

Help Save Association Resources
If you receive multiple copies, or wish to receive the newsletter via e-mail, contact Association 
secretary Mike Drzyzga at drzyzga513@hotmail.com so we can update our mailing list. 

(Continued from page 2)

www.facebook.com/groups/195912423919726/   Join the Facebook group, which now has over 300 
interesting FB members! Also, there are FB pages dedicated to Air Force Gunners, Air Force 462 
Weapons, and U.S. Military Veterans news you can use – very interesting pictures and history, and 
valuable information. 

Welcome New Members
 
Kurt B Henning, Life #399, Maintainer, PhanRhang,  70-71
Robert C. Bassett, Life #400, 18 SOS, AG, NKP  71 - 72
Charles A. Hand,  Life #401, 18 SOS, Crew Chief, NKP/DaNang, 71 - 72
Brian Wolf, Life #402, Lee Wolf’s son 
Paul K. Fuller, Life #403, 18SOS, Sensor Shop, PhanRang, NKP, Bien Hoa, 71 - 10/72 
Thomas A. Weisenfluh, Life #404, 18S OS trained Hulbert, Weapons 462 NKP
Robert Payne,  Life #405, 18SOS, AG, 5/71 - 6/72, NKP, DaNang
James F. Toy, Life #406, 18SOS, IO, NKP, 12/71 - 12/72
Kenneth “Festus” Keister, annual member, 4thSOS 65-66, 17SOS 69 - 70, DaNang, TSN, FE and 
Ground Crew
Larry Fry, Life # 407, Chaplain’s Asst. Tan Son Nhut Association, ‘61-’62  
Bruce E. Whelan, Life #408, 18SOS, Pilot, NKP/BienHoa/DaNang,  01/72 - 12/72


